

Hall Campus | 2535 Lanier Tech Drive | Gainesville, Georgia 30507 p: 770-533-7030 | 1 678-989-3107

Office of the President

December 16, 2021

Dr. Belle Wheelan Southern Association of Colleges and Schools Commission on Colleges 1866 Southern Lane Decatur, GA 30033

Dear Dr. Wheelan:

Enclosed please find two thumb drives containing a prospectus and supporting documentation for approval for Lanier Technical College to offer an HVAC Apprenticeship TCC program at our main campus in Gainesville, Georgia, beginning in the fall 2022 semester.

The prospectus is provided in the top level of the drives' folders, and supporting documentation is provided in the folders labeled Appendices. All documents are in PDF format, and the drives are not password protected.

Should you have any questions, please contact our Accreditation Liaison, Dr. Joanne Tolleson, at jtolleson@laniertech.edu or (678) 341-6640.

Sincerely,

Tim McDonald, President

Jim Mc Donale

Lanier Technical College

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson

attachment: Cover Sheet for Submission of Substantive Changes Requiring Approval

A Unit of the Technical College System of Georgia